
2023 BMNA Annual Meeting
Potluck Dinner & Board Elections

Wednesday, May 10, 6-8 pm - at Bryn Mawr Elementary

Board Elections 
at Annual Meeting
Wed, May 10th
Slate is as follows:
VP: Brian Treece
Treasurer: Roberta Jordan
Area 1: Liv Nielsen
Area 3: Allison Fruen, Mark Henry
Area 5: Beth Turnbull, Colleen Dhennin, Katy Kessler 
Area 7: Steve Harvey, Anthony Ramirez, Anne Hartman

Each area can have up to three co-representatives. See the map on the
back of this Bugle to find your area. Nominations accepted at meeting
prior to vote or email vicepresident@bmna.org to join.

Published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association May 2023

Bryn Mawr Festival
of Garage Sales -
May 6th, 2023
40+ years and still going strong.  Our
event attracts people from across the
city.  There will be portable bath-
rooms in front 403 Cedar Lake
Rd(formerly Cockadoodledoo), along
with BMNA spirit wear for sale.
There will be a food truck in Mill
City Dental's parking lot and Partners
In Fertility's lot.  You can also get
food at Bryn Mawr Pizza and Deli,
Cuppa Java and La Mesa(take out
snacks).  

Scan the QR
code for an inter-
active list of reg-
istered garage
sales or visit
bmna.org.

Email ques-
tions to events@bmna.org or call
612-239-1710.

The Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association thanks our generous
sponsors for their support that makes Winter Fest possible. We inad-
vertently omitted a sponsor and silent auction donor in our article
last month. We are grateful for the support of Spruce Salon. 

Platinum Sponsor ($500)

2023
BMNA
Events
Winter Fest

Thursday, March 23rd

Festival of
Garage Sales

Saturday, May 6th

Annual Meeting
Wednesday, May 10th

Ice Cream
Social

Thursday, July 20th

Member Night

September (TBD)

Sip & Stroll
Thursday, October 12th

Harvest Dinner
Thursday, November 16th

Saturnalia
Saturday, December 9th

Bryn Mawr Festival of 

GARAGE
SALES
May 6, 2023

Gather in the Bryn Mawr Ele-
mentary School Community
Room from 6:00-7:30 PM for

the BMNA Annual Membership and
Dinner meeting on Wednesday, May
10. The potluck dinner starts at 6:00
PM.  Don’t miss out on fabulous hot
dishes, salads, side dishes, and
desserts that you and your neighbors
bring to share. Talk with BMNA Board
Reps and other elected city officials
about the issues that are important to
you, and best yet, meet neighbors
from all over Bryn Mawr. 

The annual meeting starts at 6:45
PM, with an update from President
Kate Knuth, an overview of our
neighborhood health, elections of
board members for the next two-year
term, and comments from our elect-
ed officials.  This is a time for you to
share your hopes and dreams for our
neighborhood through our annual
survey. If you’re not yet a BMNA

member, you can join at the annual
meeting.  

Support your neighborhood associ-
ation. See you at the annual member-
ship meeting!

The Mission of the Bryn Mawr
Neighborhood Association
The BMNA purpose is to:
•  Strengthen our community.
• Improve the quality of life in our

community.
• Foster good personal relationships

in our community.
•  Open channels for information

and communication in our com-
munity.

The BMNA strives to:
•  Actively search out opportunities

in our community for improving
the quality of life.  Then, through
research and discussion, arrive at
and implement courses of action
directed toward the realization of
such opportunities.

•  Function as a non-sec-
tarian, non-partisan
group to keep the Bryn
Mawr community alert
and informed on pro-
posals and activities of
the various civic, com-
mercial, and govern-
mental bodies, which
affect the community.

•  Coordinate the activi-
ties of the BMNA with
other neighborhood
organizations and insti-
tutions.

•  Represent the feelings
and opinions of the
members of the BMNA.

•  Provide governmental
agencies with an organ-
ization from which they can obtain
community information and 
reaction to  their 
proposals, plans and 
policies.

Thank you!
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BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 12, 2023 
6:30– 8:00 PM
Hybrid Meeting

Board and Staff
Kate Knuth – President
Brian Treece – Vice President
Roberta Jordan –Treasurer
Jessica Wiley – Secretary
Liv Nielsen – Area 1 Co-Rep
Karen Frederickson - Area 2 Co-Rep
Sue Verrett – Area 2 Co -Rep
Allison Fruen Batzli – Area 3 Co-Rep
Dennie Juillerat - Area 3 Co-Rep
Beth Franzen - Area 4 Co-Rep
Joshua Nichols -Area 4 Co-Rep
Colleen Dhennin - Area 5 Co-Rep
Beth Turnbull - Area 5 Co-Rep
Bridget Bergheger - Area 5 Co-Rep OL
Haven Stephens - Area 6 Co-Rep
Stephen Harvey – Area 7 Co-Rep
Barry Schade – Emeritus
JoEllyn Jolstad – Bugle Editor
Lynda Shaheen – Communication &

Development Coordinator

Guests:
Lisa Goodman – Minneapolis City

Councilperson
Cam Gordon - OL
Nazir Khan -Minnesota Environmen-

tal Justice Table OL
McKenzie Erickon - Area 6 OL
Sally Reuss - Area 3
(OL- Online )

Call to Order at 6:37 PM.
Agenda approval moved, seconded.
Motion carried.
Minutes from March 8, 2023, moved,
seconded. Motion carried.

City of Minneapolis - 
Councilperson Lisa Goodman
Lunch with Lisa rescheduled for April
26 with Margaret Kelliher Anderson,
Public Works Director. On May 31 will
host Senator Scott Dibble and Repre-
sentative Frank Hornstein for a legisla-
tive review. Cedar Lake Rd bridge tem-
porarily closed. Bridge supports com-
promised by an encampment, deter-
mining whether the bridge is safe. Pub-
lic meeting to talk about full closure of

south Wayzata and access to the 394
entrance. Pedestrian and bike paths
will be open. North Wayzata temporari-
ly closed to put in a sewer line. Street
sweeping starts Tuesday. Call 311 to
report potholes. Filling with hot
asphalt now. New bike share compa-
nies bringing in bikes and scooters—
Lime, Spin and Veylo. Community Con-
nections conference June 10.

Public Safety Report
Kate shared. Community Safe Officer
sends a report every two weeks. No
reported crimes first two weeks of
March. Second two weeks; swindle
and recovery of a stolen vehicle on
Morgan. Businesses should reach out
to Shannon for safety evaluations. He
will be invited to our annual meeting
and will connect quarterly with the
Board. 

HERC/Hennepin County Zero
Waste Plan – Cam Gordon/Nazir
Khan
Promoting shuttering the downtown
garbage burner. Asking the county to
develop milestones for getting to zero
waste. Lobbying for a closing date of
the burner. Issues with burner; being
kept operational beyond use (built in
1989 with the intention to shut down
in 20 years), expensive to keep run-
ning, emits large amount of green-
house gasses, 55411 zone highest
rates of hospitalization, pollution from
200 garbage trucks/day.  Questions
raised about where garbage will go.
Discussed rates of composting and
recycling and increasing those. Issue
raised about landfills being environ-
mentally unclean. 

Treasurer Report– Roberta Jordan
2022 books are resolved. Expenses
were less than income by $5000. We
have $47,000 checking/$100,000 sav-
ings. Closer to Vanguard investment
being complete. Profit and loss post-
ed in Drive and on website.

Communications and Develop-
ment Report - Lynda Shaheen
Communication centered on Winter-
Fest, Racial Justice film. WinterFest
was a financial success. Took in $775
in merchandise, $70 in cash dona-
tions, $4000 ticket sales, $4000 from
sponsors, $2500 from silent auction.
Purchased meals from LaDona. 200
people attended. Expenses just under

$3000. Made $8400. Great fundrais-
ing event. Membership letter just out,
Timing different than other years. 

Event Report – Patty Wycoff
Brian shared report. New venue for
WinterFest worked great. Plan to stay
there next year. Garage Sale. In addi-
tion to La Mesa, Cuppa Java and Bryn
Mawr Pizza having food there will be
3 food trucks, Mr. Egg Roll, Mill City
Tasty Treats, and Pimento. No event
permit needed as food trucks will be
in private drives. Each truck will
make a $100 donation to the BMNA.
Arranged for portable toilets located
by Cuppa Java, extra toilet paper, traf-
fic control. 

Bugle - JoEllyn Jolstad
The deadline for articles/ads is the
20th. Will promote annual meeting
and election slate. Announcements
for graduates in July. 

Webmaster – Jeremy Staffeld
Web store not working correctly.
Working on plugins. Creating online
map for garage sales

Committee Reports (as needed)
Communications - Jay Peterson
Follow up to working with Hennepin
County Library on archiving BMNA
board and committee meetings. Kate
completed the Issue Review Process
Proposal (IRRP. Jessica spoke with
Jen at Birken Law. Data privacy act
outlines what is public information.
Recommended we protect individual
data at a broad level, exclude info
that could be considered confidential
data. No need for Board motion to
proceed with project. Recommends
sharing with the Board what we
intend to provide access to 
Events – Brian Treece
Annual meeting and dinner May 10.
Potluck, with BMNA providing main
meal. Encourage board members to
bring hefty side dishes. Brian, Jessica,
and Beth F will be point people.
Lynda will invite elected officials. 
Elections - Brian Treece
Vice President, Treasurer and Areas 1,
3, 5, and 7 up for election. Three cur-
rent reps have chosen not to run
again from Areas 1, 3 and 5. Brian is
recruiting candidates. 
Finance/Membership – Jessica Wiley
On behalf of the Finance committee,
Wiley moved to adjust the 2023
budget: Income, line 2120 + $8057,
Line 2910 -$600. Expenses – Line
4419 -$875. Steve Harvey second. Dis-
cussion. Motion carried. The Finance
Committee is changing the way in-
kind donations appear in the budget.
All in-kind donations will be grouped
together under one line item. Contin-
ue to disaggregate in-kind in Quick-
Books by program/event. Investment
account officially opened. Working
on getting the dollars into it. Need to
remove former treasurer Deb Ander-
son from the account and add Vice
President Brian Treece.
Gardens – Drew Quirk
Brian shared report. Kicking off with
garden stewards next Monday, formal-
izing needs for key gardens. Approval
from MPRB (Park Board) for their
resources on the park-owned proper-
ties. Hydrants connected by April 26.

Setting up free SignupGenius account
to automate volunteer registration. 
Racial Justice- Liv Nielson/ Steve Harvey
Another successful film screening.
About 30 attendees for “Stories I Did-
n’t Know”.
Active Transportation – Josh Nichols
Committee was formerly Traffic Safe-
ty. Six new committee members
voted to change name and focus of
committee. Vision Statement: “We will
create a walkable, bikeable, drivable,
safe neighborhood with connectivity
to the larger city and readiness to
face and combat climate change.
Schools –Colleen Dhennin
Plant sale online orders through April
21. Need volunteers on May 4 to help
with plant pickup. Sign up on
SignupGenius on PTO website.
Schools are a significant contributor
to waste. Obtained a small grant to
create milk recycling stations. Divert
leftover milk and 400-800 milk car-
tons/day. 

Other Standing Reports
ROC/Basset Creek Valley Update
SWLRT Update. Thanks to Barry and
Dick Adair for article on SWLRT in
MinnPost. 
Wirth on the Woods – Rod Miller
North Wayzata Blvd closing for water
main work April 17, anticipate a
week. Leasing office for senior build-
ing delayed. Occupancy dates: Octo-
ber for The Theodore, November for
The Eloise. Last four townhome
buildings will be erected this spring.
Occupancy dates for the loft apart-
ments and townhomes have not
been announced. Parking continues
to be a concern for some neigh-
bors. Parking on the surrounding
streets is legal. Workers asked to be
considerate of neighbors and observe
parking restrictions.

Discussion Items, New Business,
Updates and Announcements
Asked to partner with League of
Women Voters to help with council
member elections. Estimate of contri-
bution $200. Community Power
focused on energy work having a
forum on May 9. Open Streets com-
ing to Glenwood July 16. Karen
Fredrickson working on Bryn Mawr
participation.

Adjourned at 8:10. PM.
NEXT BOARD MEETING: 
Annual Meeting/Dinner Wednesday
May 10, 2023, 6:00 PM Bryn Mawr
Elementary
Regular Board Meeting Wednesday,
June 14, 2023, 6:30PM Bryn Mawr
Church    
Upcoming Events:  
Festival of Garage Sales, May 6, 2023
Annual Meeting/Dinner, May 10, 6:00
PM Bryn Mawr Elementary

BMNA
Reporter

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

Sunday School Classes @ 9:30 a.m.
Age Five Through Third Grade

Fourth Grade Through Confirmation 
V

We Worship Each Sunday @ 10:30 a.m.
Nursery available for children 5 years & younger 

during Education Hour & Worship
V

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should you
require an accommodation in order
for you to fully participate, or if you
require this document in a different
format, please let us know by con-
tacting our neighborhood coordina-
tor at organizer@BMNA.org  at least
five days before our event.



www.bmna.org May 2023     The Bryn Mawr Bugle 3

Our Matilda! 

Area 4 neighbor Harlow
Williams starred in South View
Middle School’s spring produc-

tion, Matilda, the Musical, which
played for the public April 13-15. This
energetic, large-scale show featured
131 students in the cast and crew.  

In addition to coaching students in
the complex theatrical elements of a
show this large, the directors also
encouraged them to explore Matil-
da’s themes. They explained, the char-
acter 

“Miss Honey says it best: ‘I taught
them with kindness and patience
and respect.’ We learned a lot about
these three words this show season.
This group of South View thespians. .
. grew together and learned the
power of love, believing in them-
selves, and standing up for one anoth-
er. It gives us hope. . . that these
young adults. . . will go out into this
world with kindness and patience
and respect. . . love in [their] hearts
and a belief that [they] can stand up
to the Wormwoods  and Trunchbulls

in this world. . .” (directors Erica Gard-
ner, James Hawthorne, Matt Pearson,
and Josh Fremder)  

Thank you directors, coaches, and
everyone who make extracurricular
activities accessible and meaningful
for our students. We are grateful.  

Thank you students who invest
hours preparing, practicing, and per-
forming. We are proud of you!  

And congratulations Harlow! You
were a great Matilda! 

- Haven Stephens, Area 6

  Bugle Notes 

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.

Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/01/2023.

10% OFF
COUPON

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/01/2023.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$125 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Call for a
Quote

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/01/2023.

BRAKE SALE

WHOLE CAR 

DIAGNOSTIC
TIRE ROTATION

We Repair All 

Vehicle Types

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/01/2023.

Free with 
Oil Change

We Sell 
ALL Tires

SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!

Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!
Display Ad Rates Page Size Residents Non Residents

Full Page 10"w X 16"h $260 $300

Half page, horizontal 10"w X 7 7/8"h $135 $155 

Half page, vertical 4 7/8"w X 15.5"h $135 $155

Quarter page, horizontal 10"w X 3 7/8"h $70 $80

Quarter page, vertical 4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h $70 $80

Quarter page, 3-column 7 3/8"w X 5.25"h $70 $80

Quarter page, 1-column 2 3/8"w X 15.5"h $70 $80

3-column, 1/4 high 7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h $50 $65

Sixth-page vertical 4 7/8 x 6 3/8 $50 $65

Eighth page, horizontal 4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h $35 $45

Business Card, horizontal 4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h $25 $30

Business Card, vertical 2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h $25 $30

Inserts 8.5"w X 11"h $145 $170
(Inserts must be printed by you, double or single-sided.)

Ads are due the 20th of each month

and should be 

camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck

(377-8968) djolstad@msn.com

Full-Color Also Available!
$80 full color

Does not include ad placement fee. 
Some production costs may apply.

Call for Details.
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From the Editor

Ihave noticed that as things return
to normal after the pandemic iso-
lation of the past three years, I am

struggling to get my social mojo
back. When I reflected on this with a
friend over dinner this week, it
seemed like we both were still fairly
crowd averse.

I used to thrive in a wild sea of
people and now, I am much more
likely now to enjoy a quiet night at
home or an intimate outing with just
one person. I was completely stir-
crazy during lock-down and then I
just accepted it as the new normal.
Maybe I had been busier than most
pre-Covid and what I am doing now
is closer to the average person’s
experience.

This whole thought stream came
from noticing all the road closures
surrounding our little hamlet.  Cedar
Lake Road is closed on one end due
to construction at Wirth on the
Woods and on the other end due to
bridge construction over Bassett’s
Creek. Morgan and Laurel are shut-
ting down for sewer work related to
renovations at Bryn Mawr Meadows
and soon the south Wayzata Boule-
vard will be closed for light rail sta-
tion work. And, low and behold we
are trapped again!

But along comes the newly re-
branded BMNA Active Transportation

Committee (formerly Traffic & Safe-
ty) to remind us that there are ways
to get around that do not involve a
car and paved road. It will be inter-
esting to see how their work unfolds
as they vison for safe walking, biking
and yes, driving in the area. Take a
minute to fill out their survey. You
can find a link on page 6.  

If you are going to be “stuck” any-
where, it couldn’t be better than
Bryn Mawr. We are so lucky to be sur-
rounded by parks and nature with
easy access to so many great things.
At a meeting recently, the ice breaker
question was, “Where to you take out
of town guests?” For me it is Eloise
Butler Wildflower Garden and the
Walker Art Center and Sculpture Gar-
den - both easy walk/bike away. 

Getting back to my original point,
I am not a complete hermit. I made it
to Winter Fest at La Dona and am
planning to go (maybe even walk
to!) the BMNA Annual Meeting on
May 10. I just need to figure out what
to bring for the Pot Luck dinner
beforehand. I will sadly not be
around for Garage Sale weekend
which I always enjoy (speaking of
walking). 

What a pleasure to know there are
so many opportunities to be in our
community so close to home. 

- JoEllyn Jolstad, bugle@bmna.org

Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 April 3
April 17

Areas April 10
4W, 5W, 6, 7 April 25

Areas April 11
2, 3, 4E, 5E April 25

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

Adult Ed @ 9:15 a.m.

September-May

at BMPC or on Zoom
V

Worship @ 10:30 a.m.
Both in person and via Zoom

For in person please wear a mask
Request Zoom Link from info@brynmawrchurch.org

V

COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space
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Through Fall 2023

As part of the construction of
the Green Line Extension LRT
Project, work at the West 21st

Street Station will progress in May to
perform utility, road and LRT track
work. This work necessitates a clo-
sure of the Kenilworth Trail between
West 21st Street and the trail inter-
section to the north with the North
Cedar Lake Trail.

Starting Tuesday April 25, trail users
will follow the existing detour route
on Lake of the Isles Parkway and uti-
lize Kenwood Parkway to connect to

the Cedar Lake Trail by I-394. Detour
signage will be adjusted to reflect
this change.

This detour is expected to be in
place for the duration of the road-
work occurring at West 21st Street
into fall 2023. Updates on this work
will be provided through the pro-
ject’s weekly construction update.

More information
Sign up for the project’s weekly

construction update and view detour
information at www.greenlineext.org

24-hour Green Line Extension Con-
struction Hotline: 612-373-3933 

The City  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Ward 7 City Council Candidate
Forum on Local Energy & 
Climate Justice
Tuesday, May 9th 6:00 PM to 7:45 PM
Loring Community Arts Center 1382
Willow St, Minneapolis, MN 55403
With options to watch via livestream
on Community Power’s Facebook
Event Page for the forum.

Come hear all 4 candidates
seeking to represent Ward 7
on the Minneapolis City Coun-

cil will share their visions on how to
meet Minneapolis’ upcoming Climate
& Equity Plan goals plus additional
environmental justice & local energy
democracy perspectives.
Confirmed: Katie Cashman, Kenneth

Foxworth, Mark Globus & Scott
Graham

RSVPs appreciated at bit.ly/W7Forum
Audience members can submit ques-

tions they wish candidates to
answer 

Informal social time after each Q & A!
Hosted by Community Power: A

Minneapolis-based energy democracy
C3 nonprofit which originated as the
2013 Minneapolis Energy Options
campaign that led directly to the City
forming its first-in-the-Nation Clean

Energy Partnership with Xcel and
CenterPoint.

Doors Open Minneapolis
Returns this Year May 13-14!

Doors Open Minneapolis, pro-
duced by Rethos, is your
chance to explore the build-

ings that tell our city’s story. From
theaters to business hubs, sacred
spaces to private clubs, sports com-
plexes to engineering wonders, his-
torical gems to not-even-open-yet
buildings, Doors Open Minneapolis
will give you a FREE behind-the-
scenes look at 100 exciting venues.
Caretakers at these sites will be pro-
viding unique experiences that illus-
trate why these venues, and the peo-
ple and businesses that work in
them, are such marvels. Rethos will
coordinate the event in partnership
with Doors Open Minneapolis
Founder Scott Mayer, the City of Min-
neapolis, the American Institute of
Architects, and many more important
local organizations.

Check out the Venues 2023 web-
page on the Doors Open Minneapo-
lis website. If you have any questions,
please contact Kelly Fischer at
kelly@rethos.org

CITY COUNCIL CANDIDATES ARE
ON THE BALLOT—WHAT HAS
CHANGED SINCE 2021
Article #1 in a series of articles about
the 2023 Minneapolis City Election,
brought to you by League of Women
Voters Minneapolis

Because of the redistricting process
completed in 2022, every Min-
neapolis City Council member

will be up for reelection this year to
serve a two-year term. In 2025, Council
Candidates will be back on the ballot
returning to the traditional four-year
term. And this will be the first time the
13 City Council members will be elect-
ed following major changes to the City
Charter (the City’s constitution).

Charter Amendment No. 184, passed
in the municipal election of 2021, has
redefined the City structure. Before this
process, the Government Structure Work
Group described the City “as a complex
patchwork of existing laws that has
been in place since 1920.” Known for
years as a “Weak Mayor-Strong Council”
system, Minneapolis has been trans-
formed into an “Executive Mayor-Legisla-
tive Council” form of government. But
what does that mean? What role will the
City Council play now?

In the 1980s Mayor Don Fraser failed
to pass a Strong Mayor Charter Amend-
ment, after multiple attempts had been
made throughout previous decades. He
devised a compromise which passed.
He proposed an Executive Committee
made up of up of the Mayor, the City
Council president, and up to three City
Council members. Together they had a
say in hiring or firing department heads.
But this was described over the years as
an unruly “governance by committee”.
In 2004, Steve Berg, writing in the Star
Tribune, called the city’s structure “one
that makes no one accountable and

puts no one in charge”. He called it inef-
ficient and costly.

Close to twenty years after that arti-
cle appeared the situation has
changed. The 2021 Charter Amend-
ment No. 184 has consolidated all
administrative authority under the
office of the Mayor - the City’s chief
executive officer - in a single chain of
command. The Executive Committee
has been eliminated. All department
heads are chosen and supervised by
the Mayor alone. The City Council con-
firms all of these appointments. Previ-
ously the Mayor had appointed only
the Chief of Police.

Removed from the day-to-day opera-
tions of the City’s administration, the
City Council, the City’s legislative and
primary policy-making body, is charged
with enacting local laws and public
policies. Council members serve ward
constituents as advocate and ombuds-
man. The City Council appoints the
City Clerk, establishes an independent
Audit Committee, and has general over-
sight authority, holding the Administra-
tion to account. Under the Charter
“neither the City Council nor the
Council committee or member may
usurp, invade, or interfere with the
Mayor’s direction or supervision of the
administration.” Clear lines of authority
and responsibility have been drawn.

While the Mayor represents the
entire city, each Council member
serves a ward of about 34,000 people.
Your Council person is your public
advocate - a link to your community
and its’ specific issues. Who you elect
can determine the outcome of which
policies you care about; policies that
are not only heard, but ultimately
incorporated into decision making.
Vote local! Your vote matters!

Kenilworth Trail Detour: 



6 The Bryn Mawr Bugle May 2023 on the web at
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Walk/Bike to 
School Day

PTA Plant Sale
Order Pick-up and
Overstock Sale 
3-6pm at Bryn
Mawr Elementary

Bryn Mawr Festival
of Garage Sales

BMNA Anuual
Meeting , Pot Luck
Dinner & Board
Elections 6:30pm
Bryn Mawr School
cafeteria,.

Cedar Lake Park
Association (CLPA)
planting of native-
species flowers in the
Cedar Lake Park
Prairie, 9am

Submissions due 
for next Bugle. Drop
in the Bugle Box at
the Market or email
bugle@bmna.org

.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - May 2023
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

The Bryn Mawr Neighborhood
Association is re-imagining the
traffic and safety committee…

starting with a new name, Active
Transportation(!) with a new focus,
fostering the culture of walking and
biking as a form of transportation
(and safe driving too) in Bryn Mawr
and around this amazing city of ours!
We are looking to you for your guid-
ance and interest in steering this
committee to be most useful to all
levels of users from the occasional
recreational riders/ walkers to the
hardcore coldest days of the year
commuters!  

We hope to launch a series of
group rides to useful places like gro-
cery stores, farmers markets, garden
centers…and whatever might be sug-
gested. Also, we are looking to create

a real time “traffic “ update for bike
trail closures and sidewalk work to
make getting out there better
informed and more fun.

Please take a moment to answer
some questions to help us to better
understand what gets you on your
bike, on the trails, and what gives you
pause from getting out there…
Survey can be found at
https://tinyurl.com/bmnabikegoals or
by scanning this QR code

BMNA

Active Transportation Committee

 ! CLEAR Holistic Therapies  
 

 Supporting Your Health & Well-Being 

Welcome licensed Acupuncturist Adam Reinstein L.Ac. 
  

•  Delivers personalized and 
professional care 
•  Provides compassionate 
guidance on your wellness 
journey 
•  Extensive experience working 
with medically complex patients 
•  Treats problems in the 
physical, emotional, and 
spiritual realms of health  

In addition to his private practice at CLEAR, Adam is an 
inpatient Acupuncturist for the Penny George Institute for 
Health and Healing at Abbott Northwestern Hospital, and the 
first Acupuncturist in the nation to deliver acupuncture in an 
Emergency Room. Adam is also a Bryn Mawr resident with 
his wife and two dogs. Read his complete bio on our website! 

www.ClearHolisticTherapies.com 
ONLINE BOOKING AVAILABLE 

406 Cedar Lake Road S.,  
Minneapolis, MN 55405  

ACUPUNCTURE  
NOW AVAILABLE
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Festival of Garage Sales May 6, 2023
Scan the QR code or visit bmna.org for an
interactive map and list of registered sales.
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Two Month Summer Detour 

The intersection of Penn Avenue and South Wayzata
Boulevard will be closed to motorized traffic for
approximately two months starting in June 2023.

Access to and from eastbound 394 ramps will be main-
tained with some adjustments.   This temporary closure is
part of the construction of the Bryn Mawr Station area for
the Green Line Extension LRT (SWLRT) project.

On Tuesday evening, April 18, Project staff provided a
briefing on the closure to members of the neighborhood
during a virtual meeting.   Residents learned that during
the two month closure, motorized traffic will be detoured
along North Wayzata Boulevard to Cedar Lake Road and
Penn Avenue.  Bike and trail access will be maintained with
adjustments.   

During the meeting, neighbors raised concerns about
safety at the juncture of Penn Avenue, So Wayzata Blvd and
eastbound 394 ramps.   An already dangerous intersection
will become further challenging by the increased pedestri-
an, bike, bus and car access to the new station.   This is a
consideration which has been brought to the Project staff
over the past two decades, and no apparent resolution has
been reached.

There is also concern for bike traffic on Penn Avenue.
This is already a problem and the increased traffic related
to access to the Bryn Mawr Station will make it even
worse.   

Detouring traffic for two months from South Wayzata
Blvd. to North Wayzata Blvd and Cedar Lake Road will be
challenging for anyone using that route.   There will also be
one day in May when the eastbound lane on South Wayza-
ta Blvd, will be closed to allow delivery of the remaining
section of the pedestrian bridge that leads to the station.   

- Barry Schade, Area 6

Progressive and  
Pragmatic Leadership  

Prepared and paid for by Scott for Mpls  
2915 S Wayzata Blvd #201A Minneapolis, MN 55405scottformpls.com

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
Membership - 2023



8 The Bryn Mawr Bugle May 2023 on the web at

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS

are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church, 

Cedar Lake Road and Laurel Avenue,on 
Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are invited to attend.

May 4, 2018 Migrating white-throated sparrows singing their unmistak-
able song “Oh sweet Canada, Canada, Canada”. Some birds
are more easily identified by sound than sight. The Cornell
Lab of Ornithology has a downloadable app called Merlin
that allows you to identify birds by recording them on
your cell phone. 

May 5, 2023 Full moon, the Dakota Wozupi Wi or planting moon.

May 16, 2016 Before “Merlin” I spent a long time looking for the bird
making a loud “queeah, queeah” call in my backyard. Even-
tually I saw the singer, a red headed woodpecker.

May 16, 2012 So much cottonwood cotton on lawns, screens, every-
where!

May 22, 2011 Tornado with massive damage in Golden Valley, Wirth
Park, and North Minneapolis. The scars are still easily visi-
ble from places such as the “Tornado Alley” ski and bike
trail north and east of Bassett’s Creek. This is peak tornado
season in Minnesota, when cold Canadian air meets warm
air pushing up from the Gulf of Mexico.

Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

Native Planting
May 13, 9am at
Cedar Lake

The Cedar Lake Park Associa-
tion (CLPA) is organizing a
planting of native-species

flowers in the Cedar Lake Park
Prairie on Saturday May 13, 2023 at
9:00 am. CLPA will provide plants,
trowels, gloves, shovels, etc.,  as

well as food
and water. All
you have to
do is show up
and dig in the
dirt.
We start at
9:00 am and
usually the
planting takes
about four hours to complete.

If you wish further info, please
call Neil Trembley at 612-419-3006.

Construction Has
Resumed on Bryn
Mawr Meadows
Improvements 

Construction crews are back at
work in Bryn Mawr Meadows
Park! Barring any delays for

weather, most construction is
planned to be complete by the end
of June. Equipment for the play area
and bicycle skills park will be
installed in late summer. Meanwhile,
the three fields in the park's south-
west area, as well as its exterior
perimeter trail and cricket practice
area, will remain open for the dura-
tion of the project.Public impacts
this spring and summer

Fenced athletic fields and
prairie plantings:
These areas are fenced so that the
grass and plants get a good start and

grow through summer. Please stay off
the athletic fields and all other park
areas with temporary fencing.

Parking restriction on Morgan
Avenue: 
Please pay attention to signs.

Laurel/Morgan Avenues inter-
section: 
Crews are working to connect the
water quality ponds newly construct-
ed by the City to storm sewer pipes
under Laurel Avenue. They will also
construct four new pedestrian ramps
for improved access to the park and
along Morgan Avenue. This work
involves one day of limited driveway
access for two or three properties
near the intersection. Notification
and timing for this work will be
delivered directly to those impacted
homes and include contact informa-
tion for the contractor, who will do
their best to accurately predict the
date for this work.
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The Eloise Butler Wildflower
Garden and Bird Sanctuary
opened for its 116th season on

April 18th. Join staff in welcoming
spring as the season unfolds in this
special, historic native plant botanic
garden.

Season and Hours
April 18-October 15
Weekends Only: October 21-22, 28-29

Tuesday-Sunday: 7:30 am-6 pm
Thursdays open until 8 pm
Closed Mondays

2023 Programs
Join Garden staff for Early Birders,
"What’s in Bloom" Garden Tours and
much more for all ages! These pro-
grams are free, no registration neces-
sary.
Garden Walks
Tuesday-Sunday, 11-11:45 am
Join a Garden Naturalist any day the
Garden is open for a tour to learn
about seasonal plants in bloom. 

Early Birders (May-August)
Saturdays, 7:30-9 am
Meet at the EBWG Parking Lot
($1.50/hour fee to park)
Learn to identify birds by sound and
sight as you walk through Theodore
Wirth Regional Park with a Garden
Naturalist.

About the Garden
Eloise Butler Wildflower Garden and
Bird Sanctuary is the oldest public
wildflower garden in the nation.
Located on 15 acres within Theodore
Wirth Regional Park, its legacy dates
back to 1907, when Minneapolis
botanist Eloise Butler and botany
teachers successfully petitioned the
Minneapolis Park and Recreation
Board (MPRB) to create a natural
botanic garden to preserve native
flora as the city grew.

Find more Garden history on the
MPRB website.

Eloise Butler Wildflower Garden and
Bird Sanctuary Open

Gardens
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Youth & Schools

Bryn Mawr PTA Plant Sale 
Pick-up 

Thank you to everyone who
supported our community
school by purchasing plants.

Orders will be ready for pick-up on
Thursday, May 4, 3-6pm on the lawn
of Bryn Mawr Elementary School.
Extra plants will be available for sale
at tat time.

If you have any questions about the
Plant Sale Fundraiser, or would like to
volunteer to help during plant pick-up
on Thursday, May 4, please email
plantsale@brynmawrpta.org. Go Bull-
dogs!

Walk, Bike & Roll Day

Wednesday, May 3 is National
Bike to School Day and Min-
neapolis Public Schools will

join students, families, and staff across
the nation to celebrate biking,  walk-
ing, and rolling to school. Bryn Mawr
School Families will meet at the Bryn
Mawr Presbyterian Church Garden on
Cedar Lake Road S and Laurel Av W at
7:05am and make their way to school
together. 

Asian American & Pacific
Islander Heritage Month Book
Drive

Asian American and Pacific
Islander (AAPI) Heritage
Month is observed in the Unit-

ed States during the month of May,
and recognizes the contributions and

influence of Asian Americans and
Pacific Islander Americans to the his-
tory, culture, and achievements of the
United States. Bryn Mawr School is
asking for help stocking classrooms
with AAPI books. Visit 
brynmawrpta.org/donate to help out!

Community Education Spring
Class Brochure 

This spring Minneapolis Com-
munity Education has 350+ vir-
tual and in-person enrichment

classes for community connection,
growth and learning. With diverse
online programs curated for youth,
adults, families, people ages 55+, and
adults with developmental disabili-
ties, we have something for every-
one. To check out all our classes, go
to mplscommunityed.com. 

For questions or help with registra-
tion, please contact Laura Campbell
at 612-668-2478 or
laura.campbell@mpls.k12.mn.us.

Super Summer at Kenwood!

Minneapolis Community Edu-
cation is offering Super Sum-
mer at Kenwood Elemen-

tary, just a short trip for Bryn Mawr.
Kenwood Super Summer will pro-
vide weeklong day camps Monday-
Thursday, June 26th to August 10th,
2023. Our Super Summer will feature
fun activities youth entering grades 
K-5. In addition, we are also excited
to offer full-day Instrument Summer
Samply for grades 4-5 and TREK bike
camps for grades 6-9!

Get more information and link to
registration at
enrichment.mpls.k12.mn.us/sum-
mer_programs.

Contact Information For 
Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2470
commed.mpls.k12.mn.us
North High School (9-12)
1500 James Ave. North
612.668.1700
North.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm
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The Search for the Next Principal of
Anwatin Middle School Calling All 

Graduates!Ï
The Bugle will be running its annual tribute to

graduates in the JULY issue. If you or someone
you know is a recent or soonto-be graduate, be

sure to drop an announcement and a photo in the
Bugle box at the Bryn Mawr Market. Include your
name, school, and phone number so we can call with
questions. Or contact us (612-377-8968, or e-mail
bugle@bmna.org) and we will help you write the
interesting particulars of your accomplishments and
plans for the future.

Rasmusson
Cleaning Service

L.L.C.

Airbnb
Commercial
Residential

218-451-8413
www.rasmussoncleaning.com
“Don’t Fuss, Call Us”

Show your pride in the neighborhood  AND support the
Neighborhood Association at the same time! All proceeds from
sales go right back into supporting the Bryn Mawr Neighbor-

hood Association’s operations and initiatives. Order online at
bmna.org/store or contact coordinator@bmna.org 612.234.7819.

Bryn Mawr Spirit Wear for Sale

April 21, 2023
Dear Anwatin community,

We are beginning a robust and thorough process for identifying the next
principal for Anwatin. Nathan Hampton has served as interim principal this
year and we thank him for his work on behalf of the students, families and
community of Anwatin.

The first step in the process is hearing from the community regarding the
ideal attributes you are seeking in the next principal. Please feel free to con-
tribute to this by filling out a short survey using this link:

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/G2ZXNTT

In Minneapolis, we have an ongoing “pool” of candidates for principal posi-
tions. Once we have results from the survey, we will identify candidates in the
pool who match the attributes you identify to bring forward to interview.
That committee will be comprised of Site Council members, Instructional
Leadership Team members, and myself. As with all principal positions, the
Superintendent will make the final decision in the principal selection
process.

Thank you for your commitment to Anwatin and to Minneapolis Public
Schools. If you have any questions, please reach out to me at yusuf.abdul-
lah@mpls.k12.mn.us.

Sincerely,

Yusuf Abdullah
Associate Superintendent



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50
per additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth
ads. Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the
phone please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box
at the Bryn Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair
or New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, TREE & SHRUB TRIM-
MING: Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable
snow removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming
with quality results for SW Minneapolis since 1987.
For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH SERVICES

LOOKING FOR A PET SITTER? I have previous
experience fostering dogs and have 2 dogs myself. I
love all animals and would be happy to care for them.
Whether it’s feeding your hamsters while you’re away,
taking your dog(s) on a walk, playing with the cats… 
I can do it. You can email me, at
emilymw2004@gmail.com if you’d like me to clarify
anything or figure out the details.

NEED A RELIABLE BABYSITTER? Call Ada's
babysitting service! I am Red Cross certified
(9/30/2017) and a sophomore at Hopkins High
School.I love caring for kids of all ages. My starting
rate is $8 an hour. My services provided are: reading,
arts and crafts, playing games, simple meal preparation
and clean up. I can also be your part time Nanny or
pet sitter. You can reach me through my father’s phone
at: 612-708-5620 

want 
Ads

The BryN MAwr

NeighBorhooD AssoCiATioN

2915 wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405

BMNA Board Members
President: Kate Knuth president@bmna.org 651.308.9921
Vice President: Brian Treece vicepresident@bmna.org 763.229.3663
Treasurer: Roberta Jordan treasurer@bmna.org 612.377.6086
Secretary: Jessica Wiley secretary@bmna.org 612.374.3481

Area Representatives
1 Scott Graham scott.graham@bmna.org 612.597.7778

Liv Nielsen liv.nielsen@bmna.org 612.719.9734
2 Karen Frederickson karen.frederickson@bmna.org 612.558.1910

Susan Verrett susan.verrett@bmna.org 612.377.7447

3 Allison Fruen allison.fruen@bmna.org 612.708.2135
Denny Juillerat dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612.850.5658

4 Beth Franzen beth.franzen@bmna.org 612.229.8123
Josh Nichols josh.nichols@bmna.org 763.267.8905

5 Bridget Bergheger bridget.bergheger@bmna.org 630.359.1039
Colleen Dhennin colleen.dhennin@bmna.org 763.639.1868
Beth Turnbull beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612.423.3033

6 Lindsey Lyrenmann lindsey.lyrenmann@bmna.org 319.594.9654
Drew Quirk drew.quirk@bmna.org 612.770.4984
Haven Stephens haven.stephens@bmna.org 651.208.4517

7 Steve Harvey steve.harvey@bmna.org 612.374.3613
Anthony Ramirez anthony.ramirez@bmna.org 612.516.2177

Emeritus Board Members:
Christopher Etz christopher.etz@bmna.org 612.378.2987
Vida Ditter vida.ditter@bmna.org 612.374.1481
Joanne Michalec joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612.377.3348
Jay Peterson jay.peterson@bmna.org 612.377.4677
Barry Schade barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203.1758
Kevin Thompson kevin.thompson@bmna.org 612.296.5409

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.  Content is based
entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org. Articles will be printed at the discretion of the
Editor.  The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month except January. Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies
are also available at the Bryn Mawr Market, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Opinion articles represent the opinion
of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle. The Bryn Mawr
Bugle prints letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without altering the letter writer’s message.
Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them.  Under the law, letter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be
obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime, invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the June issue is May 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due May 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES:All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to reject
or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not the paper,
is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own risk and are sole-
ly responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612.377.8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Development Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612.234.7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Events Coordinator
Patty Wycoff
612-239-1710
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Shannon McDonough 
612.398.4707
shannon.mcdonough@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Mailing Address
2915 Wayzata Blvd.
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145
Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld 906.361.1595
webmaster@bmna.org

COORDINATOR CORNER
Lynda Shaheen

Communications & Development Coordinator
612.234.7819 • coordinator@bmna.org
Contact for BMNA Meeting information

Spiritwear Sales

Sign up for email list at BMNA.org

Bugle also available at
www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being deliv-
ered to your doorstep, the Bryn Mawr
Bugle is available online at bmna.org. Click

on the Bugle logo on the home page to read the
current edition or go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see
past editions and to learn more about advertising
rates and submission deadlines.


